
 
SUBMISSION 

 
11 June 2024 
 
Dog and Cat Management Reform  
Department of Environment and Water  
By Email: DEW.dogandcatreform@sa.gov.au  
 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 
Re: Breeder reforms: Updating the Dog and Cat Management Act 1995 
 
Livestock SA is the peak industry organisation for South Australia’s red meat and wool producers. 
Representing over 5,200 sheep producers and more than 2,700 beef cattle producers across the 
state, we work to secure a strong and sustainable livestock sector. South Australia’s $4.3 billion 
livestock industry is a key economic contributor to the state which supports 21,000 South Australian 
jobs across the red meat and wool industries. 
  
We welcome the opportunity to provide a submission to the draft Dog and Cat Management 
(Breeder Reforms) Amendment Bill 2024 (the Bill), which is important to our members.  
  
Livestock SA supports the aim of the Dog and Cat Management Act 1995 (Act) to encourage 
responsible ownership to reduce public and environmental nuisance and promote effective dog and 
cat management. 
 
Effective feral cat management is an important issue for livestock producers. The spread of parasites 
such as Toxoplasma and Sarcocystis by cats have considerable livestock health and production 
impacts.  
  
Toxoplasma can cause abortions in sheep and has a significant impact on the South Australian sheep 
industry. Areas such as Kangaroo Island (KI) are substantially affected, with estimates that 
Toxoplasma causes on average 17% of all sheep abortions on the island. This results in over 62,000 
unborn lamb losses each year, with an associated cost to the sheep industry of approximately 
$10 million a year. 
  
Sarcocystis is also spread by cats and impacts on the South Australian sheep industry through cysts 
resulting in meat trimming and carcass condemnation at abattoirs. Sarcocystis costs the Australian 
sheep meat industry approximately $2 million a year, with South Australia more severely impacted 
than other areas, with the cost to the SA sheep industry of $1.2 million a year.  
  
KI is disproportionately impacted by Sarcocystis, being 15 times more common on farms than on the 
adjacent mainland, with cysts from Sarcocystis detected in up to two-thirds of slaughtered adult 
sheep.   






